



On June 14, 2010, members of the Chesapeake Bay Flag Association descended on the Mall in Washington DC adjacent to the National WWII Memorial.  Our mission was to discuss with everyone who passed by the meaning and importance of Flag Day.   Our day started with setting up a colorful display of vintage flags from WWII, most of them from Mare Island, and the display included flags of Admirals, Commodores, the Secretary of the Navy, and of course, several sizes of US Ensigns, Jacks and Commissioning pennants.   Present were veterans of WWII and other military service, continuing their patriotic duty, and serving America.

Dale Grimes Jr. led the charge to the Mall with his father Dale Grimes Senior.   Dale Jr. is a high school math teacher for Baltimore County Public Schools.  Dale Sr. is retired from Western Electric and from the Naval Air Reserves with 38½ years service. He enlisted in the Navy in 1953.
 
Also present were Mr. Don Mason, retired from Bethlehem Steel Corporation where he worked as a Mechanical Supervisor in the Engineering/Construction Department. As a USN Petty Officer 3/c Aviation Metal Smith, he enlisted at age 17, and served from 1944-1946 in the Philippine Islands and China Service.  Rounding out the group was Daniel Broh-Kahn, like Dale Jr., a member of the North American Vexillological Association (NAVA) and the Chesapeake Bay Flag Association (CBFA).
 
Dale’s collection and display are similar to the American Flags over North Point (AFONP) project which promotes love and respect for our flag and the country it represents AFONP is sponsored by Fort Howard Community Church, located at the end of the North Point Peninsula where the British fleet landed troops to attack the city of Baltimore in the War of 1812.

So on Flag Day, 2010, a small group of us are on the National Mall, and we were prepared to answer questions from all comers about the flags they saw.  Much of what we did was to explain the stories behind the flags, including the famous “Raising the Flag on Iwo Jima” from the historic photograph taken on February 23, 1945, by Joe Rosenthal.  But the stories went far beyond that.  There were flags of all different sizes, and we explained what each was used for.   We discussed where they came from, and how they were used.  One of the flags from Dale’s collection was an American flag captured by the Japanese in the Philippines, with Japanese writing on it, and we discussed what happened and how it came back to American hands.  

Perhaps the highlight for Daniel was the silk American flag for downed pilots, also known as a “blood chit,” used when a pilot was shot down and needed assistance.  Written in 7 languages including French, Thai, Lao, Chinese, Annamese, Korean and Japanese, it translates as follows..." I am an American aviator.  My plane is destroyed. I cannot speak your language. I am enemy of the Japanese.  Have kindness to protect me, look after me and lead me to the nearest military office. The government of my country will reward you.”

The day on the Mall was a smashing success, and without a doubt, it must be considered a great victory for the CBFA! For those interested in specifics, most of these flags on display were identified as having been made at Mare Island Navy Yard between 1942 and 1945.  Included were:
 
Officer Flags
•            Commodore - No Date
•            Rear Admiral - 1944
•            Vice Admiral -  No Date
•            Admiral - 1943
 
Ensigns
•            “U.S.  No. 11  MI  44” Same markings as the first flag raised over Iwo Jima - 1944.
•            “U.S. ENSIGN NO 7 MARE ISLAND AUG 1943.” The flag in the Rosenthal photo is dated OCT 1943.
 
Secretary Flags
•            Secretary of the Navy - 1943
•            Under Secretary of the Navy -1944
•            Assistant Secretary of the Navy - 1945
•            Assistant Secretary of the Navy Aeronautics - 1943
 
